


responsibility of each individual local planning authority (LPA) to meet its statutory 
obligations and requirements under the EIA and other related regulations.   
 
Notwithstanding the legal requirements placed on LPAs I can advise that, aside from the 
development of a suite of DMPNs, the Department, as part of the EGWP, has delivered a 
programme of EIA training to all councils.  This has included the development and delivery 
of two levels of bespoke training in conjunction with a contracted external EIA expert, which 
has been accredited by the Institute of Environmental Management and Assessment. The 
Advanced training has included specific reference to transboundary issues addressed by 
the external contractor. 
 
With several planning staff in each LPA having completed the Advanced training, councils 
were asked to nominate a representative to participate in a newly established 
Environmental Officers Forum (EOF) - intended to facilitate discussions and the sharing of 
experience and good practice on EIA.  Discussions at EOF meetings have provided a 
useful opportunity for LPAs to highlight and discuss issues relating to intensive agriculture 
development proposals.  
 
Following on from the EIA training and EOF discussions, the Department arranged for the 
external EIA expert to run an additional workshop earlier this year which focused on EIA 
issues relating to intensive agriculture.  This was a valuable forum through which 
participating LPAs were able to consider and discuss pertinent issues in development 
management, including transboundary considerations.  
 
The work progressed under the EGWP, including the development of DMPNs, is intended 
to support well-informed, environmentally-sound decision-making by LPAs in discharging 
their statutory responsibilities.  The detail of this work has been the subject of discussions 
with a number of your colleagues in OEP (to whom I am copying this letter). 
 
When DMPN 9B is published we will advise you and send a link to the document. 
 
I trust you find the information above helpful.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 

 
DR KATHRYN McFERRAN 
(Acting) Director 
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